VINEYARDS OF SARATOGA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

NOVEMBER 11, 2010

Minutes

BOARD MEMBERS                                                                                             
















           
Jim Foley 



President 

Frank Hedges



Vice-President

Laurel Stoner 



Secretary 

Steve Gillen 



Treasurer 

Ruut Van Den Hoed (absent)

Director 

John Glass 



Director 

Jim Turke



Director

OTHERS PRESENT

Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

Three (3) Homeowners



ITEM I—Call to Order by President Jim Foley at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II - Open Forum

· 19312 – John Pohlers – said there is a board on top of the wall that is rotted out and needs to be replaced. There is a bench that is also rotting and needs replacement. The firs near his place should be replaced.  

· 19421 – here for a hearing. 

· 19426 – renters of the unit came to the meeting and were asked to leave by the Board. 

· 19715 – Laurel Smith – talked about a gas leak in the garage. 

ITEM III – A motion was made to go into executive session for unit 19421.

ITEM IV – Approval of the Minutes of October 14th, 2010. Frank Hedges motioned to approve the minutes as presented. Steve Gillen seconded the motion and it passed. 

ITEM V – Committee Reports 

A. Financial Report

1. Financial statements were reviewed by Steve Gillen and the Board. 

2. Frank Hedges reviewed the latest delinquency report for October 2010. 

B. Security report – none given. 

C. Maintenance report – trees have been taken care of. It’s now time for Manuel Pineda to come to the complex and fix several issues – 19401 – several items that the owner says need repair. Sergio from SVBG is to take care of the Pohlers item and the Judith Klock item. 

D. Clubhouse – Steve Gillen talked about meeting with the GB Group about some clubhouse improvements like windows, roofing, siding, etc. He also has talked with Bay Alarm again. 

E. Landscape – Steve Gillen reported taking out two trees. And talked about AT&T possibly damaging a tree by cutting the main root. 
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ITEM VI – New and Old Business
A.  Todd from Progressive Pools presented a proposal for improvements at the pond not to exceed $1500. Jim Foley motioned to approve the expenditure. Steve Gillen seconded the motion and it passed. 

ITEM VII – Correspondence – none reviewed at this meeting. 

ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles – The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by the 6th of each month.  

ITEM IX—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for December 9th, 2010, at the clubhouse. The Board then went into executive session. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, 

_______________________________________________________


   Board Member

                        

Date

